
Mt. Washington Community Council Meeting
June 2020 - Virtual

Reports:
Officer Kevin Butler/Captain Aaron Jones

After reporting on neighborhood statistics, both officers presented the work they have been doing in response to the protests around the killing of George Floyd. There are four ways the CPD is addressing issues. They include:
Problem Solving
De-Escalation
Citizen’s Review
Responding to Mental Health Crises

Captain Jones stated the Citizen’s review is underfunded, and they are working to ensure it is compliant in the next budgeting period.

Many Bello:
The MW Recreation Center is running a limited summer camp only, for now. It ends August 14th. It is unclear when the center will reopen to the public. They pass out snacks to those in need during hours of operation. She tries to keep tabs on the young adults normally attending the Rec Center but has lost touch.

Nikki Sanders:
Candidate for Drug Court report out on her platform and plans if she is elected.

Food Distribution:
Michael Cervay reported on the two food distribution efforts in Mt. Washington - one at MW Elementary School and the other at the Methodist Church next to Sands. The next school board meeting is June 30th where decisions and strategy on school opening will help inform next steps for the fall planning.

SEM Food Pantry:
Calvin Johnson reported that the renovations are going well and the expectations for a Summer opening are on track. He suggested if people need food, they come to the pantry behind IHN for now.

Financials:
Kristina presented financials for April and May and membership approved. (Michael Cervay motioned and Mike Henson seconded)

Follow up:
Beechmont medians are looking scrappy - Michael C. is checking into this; Rick will assist if needed. MW Cares is working with people experiencing homelessness in MW, especially those who are victims of hate crimes. Step-Up Event in the fall.

No Meeting in July 2020.

Respectfully submitted - Elissa Pogue


